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	To:
	From:

	Name:
	Jacob McQuirk
	Name:
	Cindy Davis

	Firm:
	DWR
	Firm:
	AECOM

	Meeting Date:
	June 4, 2014
	Date Sent:
	June 11, 2014

	Meeting Time:
	2:00–3:00 p.m.
	
	

	Project Name:
	Emergency Drought Barriers Project

	List of Attendees:
	Jacob McQuirk/DWR, Mark Holderman/DWR, Erin Gleason/USFWS, Kim Squires/USFWS, Marin Greenwood/ICF, Nick Tomera/AECOM, Cindy Davis/AECOM, Jennifer Aranda/AECOM, Doug Hampton/NMFS, Jim Starr/CDFW, and Jeff Wetzel/SWRCB

	Subject: 
	Emergency Drought Barriers Project–Agency Coordination Meeting


The following items were discussed during the Emergency Drought Barriers Project (Project or EDB) Agency Coordination Meeting (Meeting), but not necessarily in chronological order:
General Project Updates
· DWR asked the regulatory agencies if the project applications should be formally cancelled or postponed. USFWS stated that DWR should withdraw the 404 permit application, and USACE would consequently withdraw the Section 7 consultation. SWRCB stated that DWR should withdraw the 401 WQC application because the 404 permit application will be withdrawn. CDFW stated the 1602 and ITP applications do not need to be withdrawn but DWR will need to grant CDFW an extension to issue a 1602 agreement.  This can be done via email.
· SWRCB will investigate whether the 401 WQC fees can be refunded to DWR or applied to a future application. 
Revised Project Description
· DWR will investigate two alternatives, including: (1) installing one barrier downstream of Sutter and Steamboat sloughs, and (2) modifying the West False River barrier (i.e., lowering weir crest) to allow additional water to bypass it.
· DWR may include a description of these alternatives in the CEQA document. 
· DWR would like to obtain permits that would allow three barriers to be constructed within a 10-year period. This approach is based primarily on information provided by USACE. 

CEQA/NEPA
· DWR is reviewing the IS/MND. DWR anticipates that the Draft IS/MND will be made public in mid- or late-July. 
· According to CDFW and SWRCB, DWR must address potential impacts and provide mitigation in the IS/MND associated with the Project (i.e., three installations in ten years) in order for the state agencies satisfy CEQA and issue permits. DWR will determine how the impacts should be addressed (e.g., range of alternatives).
Permit Schedule
· DWR and AECOM will revise the permitting schedule by working “backwards” from the March 1, 2015 date (i.e., when DWR would like to receive the permits).
· DWR would like to receive the permits by March 1, 2015. Therefore, assuming a 135-day-consultation period, USACE would need to reinitiate Section 7 consultation with NMFS and USFWS by mid-October 2014. DWR anticipates submitting the 404 and 401 permit applications by August 2014. 
Public Outreach
· DWR has updated their drought website to reflect that the barriers will not be constructed in 2014. 
· DWR may update the FAQ (frequently asked questions) sheet to include comments from the USACE and SWRCB public notices. 
Meeting Schedules
· The Management Team Meeting will be held biweekly with the next meeting on June 11th.
· DWR will hold one more Agency Coordination Meeting in June and then one meeting before the CEQA document is made public. 
Action Items
· DWR: To provide CDFW with an email authorizing CDFW to extend the process to issue a streambed alteration agreement
· SWRCB: To determine if application fees can be refunded to DWR or applied to a future permit application
· AECOM: To revise the project permitting schedule assuming a permit issuance date by March 1, 2015. 
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